
345	Webster	Ave.	Apt.	4-O	
Brooklyn,	New	York		
August	6,	2015	
	
His	Eminence	
Timothy	Cardinal	Dolan	
Archbishop	of	New	York	
1011	First	Avenue	
New	York,	NY		10022	
	
Your	Eminence,		
In	a	telephone	conversation	on	August	4,	2015,	Fr.	Joseph	LaMorte	told	me	that	you	
did	not	consult	with	your	Presbyteral	Council	before	suppressing	my	
slideshow/lecture	on	the	Shroud	of	Turin.	I	hope	you	don’t	make	the	same	mistake	
in	connection	with	another	blemish	on	the	Catholic	Church	in	the	United	States.		
	
The	Magis	Center	is	run	by	a	Jesuit	and	has	the	support	of	two	cardinals	and	three	
bishops.	This	group	promotes	irrational	arguments	for	God’s	existence	using	
pseudoscience.	I	have	asked	for	an	opportunity	to	explain	the	harm	the	Magis	Center	
is	doing	to	the	Presbyteral	Council.	I	gave	Fr.	LaMorte	the	handout	I	am	planning	to	
use	if	my	request	is	granted.		
	
I	have	advised	the	Congregation	for	the	Doctrine	of	the	Faith	about	this	matter.	The	
handout	and	my	letter	to	Cardinal	Müller	is	at		

http://www.pseudoscience123.com/blair-usccb/usccb.html	
	
Asking	the	blessing	of	Your	Eminence,	I	am,	Yours	respectfully	in	Christ,	

	
David	Roemer	
347-417-4703	
http://www.newevangelization.info	
faxed	to	Pope	Francis	(390669882417),	Roman	Rota	(390669887554),	and	
Pontifical	Council	for	the	New	Evangelization	(390669869521)	


